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CHACOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 4 March 2019 at 7.00pm in the 
Village Hall. 

 
 
Present: Cllrs Peter Gliwitzki, Bob Fyfe, Bryan Wimbush, Robert Tustian, Brendan Jenkins, 
Roger Bell, Ian Williams and the Clerk. 
Cllr. Andrew Taylor absent 
Cllr. Richard Bee arrived at 19:06 

19026 Public Time 
Rosy Burke came to ask the views of the Parish Council on the banner/ 
sign on Banbury Road advertising ‘respite care’ for the care come. 
Could this not be put in their large gardens? She is concerned that if 
we don’t ask for it to be removed that they will keep putting signs 
there and it will be a longstanding eyesore in a residential area or lead 
to something more permanent. She doesn’t object to their fete 
banners inviting the village but only to commercial advertising in our 
pretty Conservation Area. Rosy Burke would also like the Parish 
Council to send a letter of thanks to Mr & Mrs Alcock for their 
contribution to the village when they leave. 
Letter from Sue Shepard 
Wanted trustees for The Charity of John Walker. Letter attached. 

Action 
 
 
 

19027 Minutes of previous meeting :  
Draft minutes had been distributed, were taken as read and signed as 
a true record of the meeting.  

 

17111 Radar Speed Signs. 
The last pole is now in place, Coeval can be contacted to fit the 
devices. As this has taken so long Highways will be contacted to ask for 
a refund.  

 
 
Clerk 
 

18087 Conservation Verge Silver Street. 
Fibre optic cabling 
There has been a lot of damage due to barriers and parked vehicles on 
the verges around the villages. The green junction boxes which have 
been put on land owned by the Parish Council and why the Parish 
Council were not notified. The quality of work being carried out.  
Contact Barry Jakeman, Street works Supervisor, Oxfordshire County 
Council. 
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18103 
 

Replacement Street Lights  
Three lights are to be trialled date of fitting to be confirmed by Zeta 
this will be in the next two weeks. 

 

19004 
 
 
 
 
19017 

Berry Close. 
The fence around the burial ground will be completed first. Match 
funding and gift aid will not be able to be used as the committee is not 
a charity and will not match religious donations. 
Cllr. Williams has noticed a crack on the memorial stone. 
Royal British Legion  
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19018 
 
 
 
 
 
19020 

The Parish Council has received an invitation to the standard 
dedication service at All-Saints Church, Middleton Cheney, on the 28 
April 2019 at 10:30. 
 
Signs around the village  
Chacombe Sports and Social Club do put up signs for various events 
and are only there for a short time and they are not business. 
Call the care home to ask if planning permission has been obtained for 
the banners/signs in the conservation area. 
 
Capital Projects 
Hedge around the playing field, a gate on the footpath from Poplars 
Road. 
Alley from Wesley Place needs resurfacing. 
Alley from Thorpe Road to Thornhill needs resurfacing. 
Stone wall on the conservation verge Silver Street. 
Street lights. 
Village Hall. 
Bus shelters. 
Litter bins 
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Planning 
S/2019/0290/NA Banbury 15 objection letter read out. 
Information Only 
Westgate 1a, Thorpe Road, Chacombe.OX17 2JW.1no.Maple tree: 
prune eastern side by approximately 3m, in line with boundary and 
shape. 

 

 Finance  

 Barclays Bank Statements as of  28 February 2019  

Business Current Account         £18763.85 

Business Saver            £9466.22 

            Community Account         £2557.89 

              £30787.96 

 
 
 
 

 Expenditure  

 Cheque Payable to Amount Power  

      

19023 
 
19024 
 
19025 

101746 
 
101747 
 
101748 

E-on 
 
RKF Littlejohn LLP 
 
Chacombe Village Hall 

£142.16 
 
£240.00 
 
£36.00 

Highways Act 
1980s 301 
Local Government 
Act 1972s 143 
Local Government 
Act 1972s 133 

 

 Information from Councillors 
Councillor Williams has been involved with the issues of school parking. 
Councillor Bee has given his resignation as of this evening. Councillor Bell 
thanked Cllr: Bee for his substantial contribution. 

 

 

The next meeting is on1 April 2019 starting at 7pm 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 20:05 
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